Headteacher Update
Friday 4th April 2025
Dear Parents and Carers,
We have packed a lot into the last week of the spring term with our FOLPS Bingo night, the Easter Eggstravaganza competition, two Easter assemblies and a special celebration assembly for Mrs Akers. The sun has shone and it has been great to see the children enjoying being outside for playtimes and learning activities. 
Summer uniform reminder
As we move into the summer term, and hopefully some warmer weather, please can we remind parents of the importance of sending children with water bottles and sun hats. On hotter days sun cream should be applied in the morning before school. For those children who suffer from allergies such as Hay Fever, please ensure appropriate medicine is administered before school to help them throughout the day.
Please can we also gently remind everyone that smart watches are not allowed in school for safeguarding reasons. Children will be asked to remove them if they are seen wearing them. 
Stars and special mentions
In our end of term achievement assembly this afternoon, we celebrated our stars of the day who had all shown they can work independently and use their initiative – well done everyone! 
This week we would like to give a special mention to the following children:
· Dylan (reception) for always trying hard and persevering, for practicing his handwriting and getting so much better; 
· Mustafa (Year 1) for making amazing progress with his reading;
· Frankie (Year 2) for her beautiful and creative writing this week; 
· Osca (Year 4) for always modelling our values and for stepping up to care for children who find things a bit tricky;
· Sienna (Year 6) for singing with enthusiasm for Mrs Akers today. 
Today we also celebrated children who had achieved the Ten Book Challenge this term. 

Easter Eggstravaganza
Wow! We have been amazing by all of the wonderfully creative entries for our Easter Eggstravaganza competition. Mrs Akers had the very difficult job of choosing a winner for each year group, who all received an Easter egg prize for their efforts. Thank you to everyone who entered, everyone received a small prize!  
Congratulations to our overall class winners: Saskia, Sienna, Ava, Lydia, Jenson, Makiya, Sophia and Miss Cousins who won the staff prize!


An Easter Gift from FOLPS
A huge thank you to the Friends of Leftwich Primary for running a really successful Bingo night. The ladies of FOLPS worked incredibly hard to ensure we had good quality prizes for the raffle, especially the Euro Camp holiday! They raised £430 on the night, which will go towards our playground equipment fund.  
Today FOLPS have kindly gifted every child a chocolate egg for Easter as a special treat – thank you FOLPS! 
Attendance  
Congratulations to our Year 4 children who have won the class attendance competition again this week with 98% - we think this class has had the most wins so far this year! They spun the prize wheel and they will enjoy a sweet treat after the holiday.  
Reception: 94%
Year 1: 96%
Year 2: 95%
Year 3: 97%
Year 4: 98%
Year 5: 90%
Year 6: 92%
Whole school attendance is currently 94.8%. 

We finished the term with a fun filled Easter Assembly where we presented our Eggstravaganza winners with their prizes, celebrated our stars and special mentions, and sang a lively rendition of Spring Chicken with Year 6 enthusiastically leading the actions. 
We hope you all enjoy a wonderful spring break and we wish you all a very Happy Easter. We look forward to seeing everyone when we return on Tuesday 22nd April.
Kind regards,
Mrs C Harrison and Mrs L Guy


